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Coming up . . .     
 
8/24/15 – Ann Marie, Author of “Letters to  
   Ann” (Korean War collection of letters) 
8/31/15 – Cliff Bosley, “Bolder Boulder” 
9/3/15– 7:00 a.m. Foothills Board meetings 
    at the Egg & I in Basemar Shopping Center 
9/7/15 – Labor Day (no regular club meeting 
   (informal breakfast meeting at Walnut Café  
  in Lafayette) 
9/14/15 – Amanda May, Longmont 3-2-1  
    Kiwanis Club, “All About 3-2-1 Clubs” 
 
Program Chairpersons:  
August – Joe Girard/Kerry Hassler 
September – Joe Girard/Kerry Hassler 

August 10 – Dawn White, RMD Division 11 Lt. Governor, “Farewell to 
Foothills Kiwanis”  

 
Dawn spoke to our club members for the last time as the 
Rocky Mountain District/Division 11 Lt. Governor before 
her term ends on September 30.  (Note: Dawn’s role will 
be filled by Amanda Griffin on October 1.)  Dawn  
provided feedback form the August 6-9 RMD Annual 
Convetion held at the Radisson Hotel in Aurora, including: 

•  Sadly, 53 RMD Kiwanis members passed away this past 
year, which reminds us that we need to work harder than 
ever to recruit new Kiwanis Club members. Our Division 
11 Kiwanis membership decreased by six this past year. 

•  Our 2015-2016 RMD Governor is Jon Mangion, and our 
RMD Governor-Elect for 2016-2017 is Kathy Lee. 

•  Bert West is a candidate from our District to serve as a Kiwanis International 
Trustee and will be a candidate for this role at the next KI Convention. 

•  There was a wonderful tribute to deceased Kiwanis legend Noris Lusche during the 
Interclub Luncheon on Saturday. 

•  Dawn is hopeful that a District Committee will be created to make sure the District-
level Stars of Tomorrow competition will be held during spring 2016. 

•  Our RMD Foundation project is to support the Ronald McDonald Houses in 
Denver and Aurora that provides temporary accommodations for kids undergoing 
treatment at the Denver Children’s Hospital and other medical facilities.  Volunteers 
are needed to help maintain these homes. Tiffany Lawrence is our main contact. 

 
Dawn will be helping with the RMD Key Leader activities for weekend retreats in the 
fall at the Windy Peaks and Roundup River Ranch sites. She suggested our club 
consider providing support for the Peak to Peak Key Club. 

 
August 17 – Nicole Salter, Vice President of Development, "A Precious 
Child" Non-Profit Helping In-Need Kids 
 
Nicole spoke to our club members about the “A Precious 
Child” (APC) non-profit that provides help in many ways 
to needy kids and adults in six counties in the Boulder/ 
Denver area. APC was founded in 2008 by Boulder 
resident Caroma Martin in her garage, and has grown 
rapidly since then. With over 250 service and assistance 
agency partners, in 2014 APC helped over 6000 youth … 
                    (continued on back page)
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… and 31,000 adults through their staff of 16 and annual 
budget of $1.7 million budget (half coming from city/county 
budgets and grants). The eight major APC programs are – 

•  Precious Essentials – Provides clothing and other basic 
essentials in a dignified manner to increase self-esteem for 
impoverished children and their families. In 2014, $3.4 
million of in-kind gifts were distributed. The distribution 
center is near Rt. 36 and 287 in Broomfield. 

•  Precious Boutique – Is a  satellite resource centers that are 
located in schools and shelters and dedicated to providing 
basic essentials for children in need. 

•  Basics 4 Babies – Has  satellite resource centers located in 
schools and shelters and dedicated to providing basic 
essentials for children in need. 

•  Give Sports --- Provides new and gently-used sports 
equipment as well as participation fee scholarships so all 
children have the opportunity to participate in sports. 

•  Fill a BackPack – Provides needy kids with backpacks filled 
with school supplies, with a 2015 goal of distributing 7,750 
backpacks. 

•  A Precious Gift -- Provides gifts to children who otherwise 
would not receive any during monumental times in their life 
such as birthdays and the holiday seasons. 

•  The Learning Center -- Ensures that every child who comes 
to the Resource Center is provided with a safe space that 
encourages STEM-based learning and complements their 
academic studies. 

•  Truancy Intervention -- provides incentive awards to 
students who have improved attendance in school as an early 
intervention initiative and a way to combat truancy. This 
program helps youth in Arapahoe, Boulder, and Broomfield 
counties. 

 
APC programs are supported by over 2700 volunteers each 
year. For more information or to volunteer, go to -- 
www.apreciouschild.org. 
 

Kiwanis International Reaches $100 Million in 
ELIMINATE Project Donations – From Kiwanis 

International news release on August 18, 2015 
 
During Kiwanis International’s centennial year, we’ve been 
celebrating the power of 100. But now that number represents 
more than just a look back at our past. Today, it became a big 
step forward. Kiwanis International is pleased to announce that 
The Eliminate Project: Kiwanis eliminating maternal and 
neonatal tetanus has reached $100 million in cash and pledges. 
That means the Kiwanis family has saved or protected more 
than 55 million lives since 2010. And it leaves us just US$10 
million away from our fundraising goal of US$110 million. 
 
Five years ago, we made a commitment. Now we’re on the 
verge of making history. When that moment comes ... how will 
you be remembered in Kiwanis history? Make sure you’re part 
of it! Give today. Then share our big news—and this big 
opportunity—with family, friends and others.

August 13 Foothills Kiwanis Board Meeting Notes 
- Foothills Secretary Dennis Hubbard 
 
The Board of the Foothills Kiwanis Club met at the Egg and I 
Restaurant on August 13, 2015.  President Pauluhn called the 
meeting to order at 7:004am.  Attending were Board members:  
President Pauluhn, Treasurer Gilland, Secretary Hubbard, 
Bailey, Baumann, Mohling, Schweitzer, Sprenkle, Symes. 
Guests:  (none) 
SECRETARY’S REPORT:  A motion was made and seconded 
to approve the July minutes.  Report approved.  
TREASURER’S REPORT: A motion was made and seconded 
to approve the July report.  
GENERAL BUSINESS: Discussion was held about supporting 
the Peak to Peak Key Club.  It was decided that Baumann, 
Mohling, and Rogers could be the Club’s sponsor to the Key 
Club on a rotating basis.  The support would be contingent 
upon the Key Club’s acceptance of Foothills as the sponsor. 
The Foothills Kiwanis Club Board meeting adjourned at 7:21. 
 

August 13 Foothills Kiwanis Boulder Foundation 
Board Meeting Notes - Foothills Secretary Dennis 

Hubbard 
 
The Board of the Foothills Kiwanis Foundation met at the Egg 
and I Restaurant on August 13, 2015.  President Pauluhn called 
the meeting to order at 7:33.  Attending were:  President 
Pauluhn, Treasurer Gilland, Secretary Hubbard, Bailey, 
Baumann, Mohling, Schweitzer, Sprenkle, Symes. 
Guests: (none) 
SECRETARY’S REPORT :A motion was made and seconded 
the July minutes be approved. Report passed.  
TREASURER’S REPORT:  A motion was made and seconded 
to approve the July Foundation Treasurer’s report. Passed. 
NEW BUSINESS:   A motion was made to approve the 
following contributions:  
Crayons to Calculators $250; Peak to Peak Key Club $500 
(upon Key Clubs acceptance as sponsor); CKI Project Round 
up Ranch $500; Ronald McDonald House $500; Nyaka $500; 
Young Life, Mbiene scholarship $500; District K Club $250 
and Circle K $250; ADA (Diabetes) $200. Motion passed. 
The Kiwanis Foundation Board Meeting adjourned at 8:19. 
 

Greetings to Foothills Kiwanis from Fred McGehan 
 

While attending 
the August 8 
RMD Annual 
Convention in 
Aurora, Foothills 
member Kerry 
Hassler talked 
with former club 
member Fred 
McGehan, now a 
member of the 
Applewood Kiwanis Club in Golden. Fred asked Kerry to 
extend his greetings and best wishes to all Foothills 
Kiwanis members. 

 


